## Britto, John

From:

Clerks@vaughan.ca

Sent:

Thursday, March 29, 2018 11:36 AM

To:

Britto, John

Subject:

FW: OMB hearing re Jafari development in Thornhill Woods - April 4th

From: Ekaterina S. [mailto:

Sent: Thursday, March 29, 2018 11:00 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: Ekaterina S. <

Subject: OMB hearing re Jafari development in Thornhill Woods - April 4th

Hello,

I am emailing you as I cannot attend the meeting <u>on April 4th at 1:00 pm</u> in regards to the Jaffari development project in the community I reside in with my family for the past 7 years.

As a local resident of this area, I am particularly concerned with extreme traffic congestion issue along Bathurst Street that I use daily. It can take me 40 minutes sometimes to get home from 407!!! And if I have to pick up my son from daycare, This adds up. I strongly believe that mid-rise or high-rise development in Thornhill Woods will only make this issue 100 times worse! And this will destroy the whole look of our neighbourhood and family community that we all love.

I am also concerned that this development will create massive parking issues (which already exist) along our streets in Thornhill Woods because there are not enough parking spaces being built within the development itself to accommodate masque visitors and residents!

I hope I can trust that the interests of local area residents will be carefully reviewed and considered by the council. This issue itself will definitely affect how I will vote during the election time - and I know this is also true for my family and friends who are all local residents.

Ekaterina Sitnikova

Sent from my iPhone